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of 

Congregation
Beth El's 

Religious School

Chag Hanukkah Sameach! 

It is hard to believe that it's already December--3 months into the '22-'23
school year!  Until this point we have focused primarily on restructuring our
school, implementing our new curriculum, and getting to know one another
so that we can create a school environment that is not only academically
excellent, but also warm and personal; a place where each one of us--staff,
parents, and students--know we are valued and understood and essential
for making our school (and shul!) community great.

At this point the school staff have noticed we've hit a stride and Sundays
seem to be moving pretty smoothly with a schedule that works well for the
students and teachers. 

We have also assessed Hebrew reading levels for Grades 2-7, and they are
now working in "Havruta," i.e., in pairs in a study partnership in what will
become our own Beth El Religious School "Beit Midrash," our own "House of
Study." This traditional method of study allows learners to get one-on-two
attention from teachers as they practice Hebrew letters, sounds, words,
and eventually attempt to translate and chant Torah. This is, without a
doubt, the most tried-and-true, effective, and traditional way to learn
Hebrew solidly and at one's own pace. 
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And so with the learning side of things rolling steadily, it's now time
implement a method of communication between the school staff and
families that will begin to build our community and also ensure that we all
are (literally) on the same page, After some consideration, it was
determined that a monthly newsletter for the school would be very helpful. 

The name "Anachnu HeAtid" means, "We are the Future," and this could not
be more true! Congregation Beth El, and specifically the families that have
chosen to enroll in Beth El's Religious School, have taken a bold and essential
step to ensure the future of our Jewish Community here in Windsor. Our
school is committed to the ideal that every child in our program will be
given the best opportunity for learning and growth in Jewish identity, ritual,
tradition, values, and faith. As your Spiritual Leader and School Director, I
believe that the Jewish education our young people need in this modern
world must be pluralistic and egalitarian if they are to be equipped to carry
on leadership and Judaism in our communities and in their own homes.
And so I assure you that we are doing all we can to educate our children to
not only participate, but to be leaders in diverse Jewish spaces as well as in
the secular community.

Congregation Beth El's Religious School: We Are The Future! So come along
with us, find out what we are doing every month in this newsletter, and let's
build a community for our children and for ourselves in this place!

I wish you a Hanukkah filled with Light and Laughter, Joy and Peace, and a
Happy (secular) New Year!

Hazzan Devorah
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ccoommee  sseeee  hhooww  wwee  lleeaarrnn!!
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JUNIORS (Jr Kindergarten thru Grade 1) We completed lessons on
Shabbat Blessings and have

started learning to make
Havdalah. As we continue this

unit with Marley (Shabbat &
Havdalah), we are building

“Shabbat Boxes” - handmade
kits with everything we need to

take Shabbat into the World!
Also we have been learning

Shabbat songs, the Alef Bet, and
numbers in Hebrew!

YOUNGERS (Grades 2 thru 4) 

Class with Ilia is always fun,
especially when he teaches us
Blessings for Food and we talk
about G-d in Nature. Last month
we wrote our own Midrash,
talked about what Torah says
about how to treat animals, and
made a “plate movie” about the
Creation of the World in
Bereshit (Genesis).
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We are well on our way in the 2022-2023 Religious School Year, and we have big
things  to tell you about how we are growing and learning in our Jewish identity! 
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OLDERS (Grades 5 thru 7) 

“Mercha, tip’cha, munach,
etnachta!” Walk into our

classroom and you will hear us
learn to chant Torah with Hazzan

Devorah (oh wait, that rhymes!),
and join fascinating discussions

with Inanna about how we might
have reacted to the epic Biblical

adventures if we were some of
the characters in Torah: Noach,

Avraham, Lot, Sarah, and Hagar! 

KULANU! (All of Us!) 
Together we learn tefillah
and are building the skills to
eventually lead a service of
our own. Last month we all
practiced leading the prayers
Sh’ma, Bar’chu, and Elohai
Neshama with Hazzan
Devorah. We also worked to
strengthen our Hebrew
reading skills with Gabi.
Watch out Beth El - we will
be up there leading services
on the bima in no time!  
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hheerree''ss  wwhhaatt''ss  ggooiinngg  oonn  iinn  tthhee
ccoommmmuunniittyy  ffoorr  hhaannuukkkkaahh!!

Don’t miss out on this special holiday event!  Be sure to register by Dec 13th!
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The Shabbat service
will be holiday-themed
and fun for all ages.
The kids are learning

prayers we will sing in
this service and will be
invited to help to lead

if they are in
attendance!

We also will have activities 
for the kids: 

Crafts and Games and
Music that will be live and

interactive. 

Plus...FOOD! Come for
dinner! 

Bring in Hanukkah with us!



This one is easy! It's right after Religious School on Sunday, Dec 4th!
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Stay for Lunch! The Hanukkah Market begins at Noon!
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hheerree''ss  wwhhaatt''ss  nneeww  nneexxtt  mmoonntthh  ffoorr  oouurr
nneewwsslleetttteerr::
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MORE PHOTOS OF
THE KIDS IN

SCHOOL! If your child
was not pictured this month,

do not worry--we will do
our best each month to get

all of the kids in. 

A STUDENT AND
STAFF MEMBER OF
THE MONTH PAGE.

These will be chosen
randomly. Most months

we will choose three
students so that by the
end of the year we have
highlighted all of them.

IF YOU HAVE IDEAS TO MAKE THIS BETTER, LET US
KNOW! This Newsletter is a Work in Progress. We will add to
it and tweak it over time. Please do not hesitate to let us know if

you have ideas for fun content and if there are things you wish we
would share with you in it. 

Email us at: 
bethelreligiousschoolwindsor@gmail.com 

to let us know what you think! 


